
City of Muscatine 

ITEM NUMBER 2024-0052 

AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY DATE: 2/15/2024 

STAFF 
April Limburg, City Planner 
 
SUBJECT 
Request for Approval of the 2023 Certified Local Government Annual Report for Submission to 
the Iowa Department of Cultural Affairs  
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
As a Certified Local Government, the City of Muscatine is responsible for submitting an annual 
report documenting the Historic Preservation Commission’s work during the calendar year. The 
report is used to document the Commission has met the requirements of the program and is in 
good standing, which enables the City to pursue certain grants.  
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
Staff recommends approval of the report and submission.   
 
BACKGROUND/DISCUSSION 
The City of Muscatine has been a Certified Local Government (CLG) with an appointed Historic 
Preservation Commission (HPC) for many years. The HPC helps safeguard the City’s historical, 
aesthetic and cultural heritage by preserving sites and districts of significance. Much of this 
work is accomplished through the establishment of historic districts, which also allows property 
owners to secure historic preservation resources for rehabilitation activities. Each nomination 
requires substantial study and documentation, activities often funded through state grants.  
 
To be eligible for funding, the City must retain its status as a CLG, which includes submitting an 
annual report. The report provides information on Commission members and activities, City 
activities to support preservation, and private activity that may impact the integrity of 
historical resources. Muscatine currently has three approved historic districts, including the 
long-established downtown and West Hills Districts. However, the Commission was able to 
meet 10 times in 2023. The group anticipates assisting the City of Muscatine with the 
downtown façade program, and have applied for a CLG grant to do an extensive survey with 
regard to the connection of the CIty of Muscatine and Muscatine County to the Underground 
Railway, continuing to pursue hosting the 2024 Preserve Iowa Summit, pursuing grant 
opportunities for a new historic district or individual nomination of a property, and, in 



partnering with the Friends of Muscatine Historic Preservation and Muscatine County Historial 
Preservation Committee.  
 
CITY FINANCIAL IMPACT 
There is no financial impact on the City by approving this report. However, remaining in good 
standing does allow the City to pursue grants through the Iowa Department of Cultural Affairs 
for local projects.   

ATTACHMENTS 
1. draft annual report 
2. Authorizaion 






















